MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

October 15, 2008
In attendance: Allison, Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bender, Borland, Bradley, Carroll, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Haynes, Heisler, Hernandez, Hunt, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Leven,  Lovett, McCarty, Michels, Morin, Norris, O’Connell, Paces, Petroff, Rao, Rice, Robertson, SanPedro, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift, Wickramasinghe and Winston.
Excused: Clydesdale, Gorman, Li, and Steele
OPEN FORUM ON STRUCTURE OF SCHOOLS
Discussion ensued on the October 9, 2008 report of the ad hoc committee.
ROLL CALL AND WELCOME OF NEW MEMBERS
Michael welcomed Jie Kang and Kevin Michels to the Senate as replacements for Eileen Alexy and Pamela Kravitz respectively.

APPROVAL OF MAY MINUTES

The minutes of the May 13, 2008 meeting were accepted as distributed.

ELECTION OF SENATE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER
John McCarty was approved by acclamation to replace Pamela Kravitz on the Senate Executive Board.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – John Karsnitz reported that CAP: 1) approved a Quantitative Criminology minor; 2) is working on revisions to the scheduling grid.  More information must be collected.  The Faculty Senate and other groups will then have an opportunity to review it;          3) is reviewing the Student Feedback on Teaching form; 4) is working to clarify and regularize definitions of academic “concentration” and “specialization.”

· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deborah Knox reported on four issues: 1) Work on the peer review of teaching process has been completed, and Appendix III on this topic has been added to the Reappointment, Tenure & Promotions documents.  2) There will be an open forum later this semester on the use of grade distributions for promotions.  3) A preliminary policy on external review of scholarship for promotion will be submitted soon.  4) CFA will take up the reinstatement of five-year review of faculty.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that the Committee has been dealing with two issues:  1) The spring semester schedule contains fewer days for both Reading Period and Final Exams than the fall semester.  CPP is exploring ways to improve the spring semester schedule.  2)  The provost embraces the idea of a Teaching/Learning Center.  CPP is working with Steering to create a Teaching and Learning Program Council to help oversee this initiative.  
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley and Wayne Heisler reported that this committee is working on 1) a policy on involuntary withdrawal due to health and safety issues;  2) student travel policy; 3) the alcohol and other drugs policy.  Lynn gave the background of the new alcohol and other drugs policy.  Wayne described the new updated version.  There will be two forums (October 24th and October 30th) to discuss the new policy.
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
